TOWN OF LAKESIDE
ANNUAL MEETING April 17,2018

Agenda:

e Meeting: Called to order by Chairman Jon Winter7 p.m.

Roll Call: Present: Chairman Jon Winter, Supervisor Mary Peterson, Supervisor Scott Luostari
(running late due to County meeting), Miina Helske, Earl Granroth, Ted Helin, Jeremy
Winans, Kevin Norbie, Nova Nordrum, Mike LaFontaine, Brad Cundit, Gary Peterson, Scott
Metraud, Joel Pearson, Jeff Mahanna, Mary Waldorf, Fran Micken, John Lowrey, Obey Saari,
Tim Johnson, Mark Saari, Tom Karas, Lila Ronn, Richard Ronn, Treasurer Tracy Ruppe and
Clerk Ruth Ann Schnepper.

Introduction of the board: Jon introduced himself and all of the board members to the

meeting attendees.

Approval of 2017 annual meeting minutes: Scott M made a motion to accept the 20167
annual meeting minutes as presented, Jeremy W seconded. 24 yays, 0 nays, 1 abstain.
Approved as presented 7:02 pm.

Treasurer’s report: Tracy presented: 2017 end of year balances $276,764.28 total, with
$9,201.93 in the checking account, $80,568.40 tax collections and $186,993.95 in the
remaining money market/savings accounts. This also includes the proceeds from the
$62,500 loan taken for the SVL bridge. Scott Metraud motioned to accept the treasurer
report as presented, Ted Helin seconded, 23 yays, 0 nays, 2 abstain, approved as presented,
7:06 pm.

Department and committee reports:

Fire department: Nova Nordrum represented the fire department. The FD had 47 calls in
2017. So far in 2018 they have had 10. They had elections-Nova Nordrum was elected Chief,
2™ assistant=Chuck Deye, 1% assistant-Kevin Norbie, Secretary=Tracy Ruppe, Captain=Rob
Dahlberg. They received a truck from Enbridge that can haul the 4Wheeler as well as be
used for a rescue vehicle. They are so going to receive extradition equipment from the city
free of charge, the only requirement is if they upgrade they be passed on to someone else in
need. 5 new air packs, last ones were purchased in 2002 and are now outdated, the old ones
would supply about 20 minutes of air, while the new ones will last 45. Turnout gear is only
good for 10 years, they are slowly starting to replace, 4 are done with 7 more to go. They
are looking at getting a cascade system to refill air packs, pricing right now. The burn trailer
should be coming to the Town in June, will know more in the future, they have to retrain
every 2 years with WITC doing the training. June 9™ will be the “Be Somebody” event in
Brule from 11-2; Nova is the public information officer. The Douglas County Sherriff’s
department to present a search & rescue “table talk”, they may also be having an active
search, as well as possibly an active shooter training/drill. The FD meeting are the last
Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m. They are in desperate need of new members; they currently
have 8 members and 2 cadets. There is a lot of training, huge commitment and all volunteer.




Town Employees: Mark S presented. The 410 backhoe is still having issues, they have been
dealing with John Deere, and they seem to not want to fix it. The brushers are in bad shape.
New tires were put on the grader since we are going to keep it for a while. The Town is in
need of part time help, both for plowing and the collection site. At the last Town meeting
we talked with representatives from Camp Amnicon and are working on ways to keep the
big truck off of that road until the frost comes out of the ground and the roads dry out.

Old Business:

Snowplowing: Currently $125 regular, $85 for seniors. We need to find out the actual cost
to plow snow, hours & expenses before a decision can be made. There were lots of
discussion/opinions on the snowplowing subject. It was brought up that the snowplowing
should have been left on the tax roll to help cover the costs and all residents would help.
State statue says cost needs to cover expense for snowplowing. The Town considers a snow
event to be 4 inches or more not to include when the driveways are too soft. Residents
should be expected to pay if they want the service, some believe the rates should increase,
Mark had 22 hours in 2 days for the last snowfall. Maybe part timer’s salary could help cover
costs if they were laid off, or we only went with 1 full time employee. Waiting to see actual
costs, Ruth Ann will have for the July meeting. There are multiple driveways that have tree
and other access issues. If they cannot be accessed then rescue equipment cannot get down
those roads either. Driveways are supposed to be 30 feet wide. Scott L made a motion that
all active FD members as well as first responders get their snowplowing fees waived, as well
as being plowed when the roads and intersections are being plowed if the equipment being
used allows access, Jeremy W seconded, 23 yays, 0 nays, 2 abstains, carried 7:29 p.m.

Planning Commission: No interest, to be dropped.

Other Business:

Equipment Purchase: Has been delayed, SVL bridge is going to cost more than expected.
Jon received some paperwork from the State that indicates there was a second project
number that he was unaware of which now shows the Towns responsibility at over
$50,000. The paperwork we had from May 2017 did not include this project number. The
Town does have a sighed contract. As of May 2017 the cost had raised from $499,000 to
$512,000, with the Government funding 80%, Town 20% with the County adding 10% of
the Towns 20%. The State is now saying our share is $151,458. Jon is still trying to sort it
out. The Towns employees spent a lot of time and effort cleaning/fixing the mess that the
bridge construction crew left. There are also pictures of the bridge just being dumped into
the river without the contracted lead abatement. The design costs should have been
mentioned before the bridge was started. Until this actual expense is determined we are
unable to proceed with equipment. The Town currently has 2 bids and is looking to receive
a 3™ one. As of now they brusher/tractor is estimated around $135,000. Maybe we could
look into renting or hiring out before we purchase as well. Resident question as to what we
were trading in as well as what we want to purchase. We are also trying to deal with John
Deere dealer on the backhoe, where we purchased it from is unwilling to extend the
warranty of fix it properly. They keep coming out, claiming it is fixed and then within a few
days the problem resurfaces again. It also does not matter what time of the day, or length
of operation when the problem occurs. We have also looked at trading it in on possibly a




small excavator to help with ditching. No ditching has been done in the past 5 years,
renting may be another option. It was mentioned that a backhoe makes more sense as it
can be used for plowing snow in the winter as well. There are only a little over 1000 hours
currently on the backhoe and we have had it for 5 years. Gary P made a motion that the
board send a letter to the John Deere dealer stating they either resolve the issue or we will
turn the issues over to the Town’s lawyer, Scott M seconded. 24 yays, 0 nays, 1 abstain.

Cemetery Committee: The fees we charge are currently much less that what other
cemeteries charge, maybe a small committee to do some research. Previous committee
had made suggestions but that was several years ago. The Town also needs to look into a
new mower for the cemetery and ball field. The Sexton turns in a bill to the Town for his
services. Ted H recommended the board pursue this, Jon will look into it.

Moving Collection site: question raised on the status of this, what benefit would moving it
have if we end up going to curbside in the future. Moving would help with the smell as well
as possibly the illegal dumping. If the site closes people will just dump more on roadways
and end of roads. The Town has already installed cameras to help with the illegal dumping;
they are also looking into adding 2 more cameras for $1200 to watch all areas more closely.
Hard for the younger dump attendees to police the collection site. Reminder we need a
Wednesday night collection sit employee from 3 pm to 7 pm. Job pays $10/hr. Scott M
made an advisory motion to move the money from the collection site relocation to the
gravel fund, if we are not going to move the collection site. 23 yays, 0 nays, 2 abstain,
carried. 8:08p.m.

Bleachers: Jon has priced at $1200 each, needing assembly, they would be safer than the
ones we have now and do not need railings. The insurance already has issues with the ones
we have. Pavilion also in need of repair. If the bleachers or the pavilion are in that bad of
shape than we should just remove them. There may be matching funds out there for the
bleachers; Mike Granlund would be the contact.

It was brought up that we need to find some way to get more gravel. Mark is trying to do
all of the work himself. The board needs to find him some help. Residents state some roads
we only graded 1 time last year.

Mark advised we have a new shoulder disc, but he used his own tractor to pull it and that is
a part of the reasoning behind a tractor brusher. We also need to be able to put down
more rock and not so much binder. Also gravel will not help if the roads are not ditched.

Board of review alternates: Board of review alternates for the 6/6 Board of Review are Joel
Pearson and Ted Helin.

Next Annual Meeting will be April 16, 2019



Adjournment
Scott M made a motion to adjourn, Jeremy W seconded, 25 ayes 0 nays. Meeting adjourned

at 8:19 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by:
Ruth Ann D Schnepper, Clerk
4/22/2018

Location, Town Hall, Collection Site, Garage
These minutes are posted as unapproved
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